
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
August 12, 2025, District 9 and District 15 By-Election  

 

 

The By-Elections in District 9 and District 15 concluded this evening to elect two new 

members to the Legislative Assembly of Prince Edward Island.  

 

In District 9 Charlottetown – Hillsborough Park, Carolyn Simpson of the Liberal 

Party of PEI is the unofficial winner with 979 votes, being 47.66% of the 2,054 voters 

that cast a ballot. Overall voter turnout in District 9 was 47.77% of the 4,300 

registered electors. 

 

In District 15 Brackley-Hunter River, Kent Dollar of the Progressive Conservative 

Party of PEI is the unofficial winner with 1,140 votes, standing for 50.13% of the 

2,274 voters that cast a ballot. Overall voter turnout in District 15 was 55.79% of the 

4,076 registered electors. 

 

The Chief Electoral Officer of PEI Tim Garrity is grateful stating, “I would like to thank all 

of the workers who helped with these summer by-elections, and to all of the voters who 

turned out to exercise their democratic right to vote.”  

 
 

Complete unofficial results from the 2025 District 9 and District 15 By-Elections 

are available at www.electionspei.ca. Unofficial results are reported on a poll-by-poll 

basis along with the advance votes. 
 
 
 
 
For further information visit www.electionspei.ca 
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